[image: image1.jpg]LOUISIANA

St. Tammany Parish



 ST. TAMMANY PARISH TOURIST & CONVENTION COMMISSION
Regular board of commissioners meeting
                          Tuesday, February 18, 2020
1. Chairman Mark A. Myers called the Regular Board of Commissioners meeting to order on Tuesday, 
February 18, 2020, at 2:10 p.m. at the Harbor Center located at 100 Harbor Center Boulevard, Slidell, Louisiana. T. J. Smith, Jr. delivered the Invocation.   
2. Roll Call
Commissioners Present
      
Commissioners Excused

Commissioners Absent


Katherine Diemont


Bonnie Eades



Alex Carollo

Mark Myers








Patti Ellish

Marrlaine Peachey

T. J. Smith, Jr.

A quorum was not present at the same time during this meeting
3.  Introduction of Guests
Others Present

Donna O’Daniels, President and CEO


Margie Lewis, Recreation District No. 1

Devan Richoux, CPA, V.P. Finance & Administration
Kathy Foley, Recreation District No. 1


Rae Shipley, Assistant to CEO



Bill McHugh, St. Tammany Farmer/The Advocate
Tanya Leader, Vice President, Sales


Valerie Waeltz, Harbor Center

Zondra White Jones, Senior Sales Manager

Walter Links, Resident of Big Branch
Thomas Huval, Commission Counsel


Stephanie O’Rourke, Sleep Inn 
Christina Cooper, V.P., Marketing & Communications
Byron Almquist, Canoe and Trail Adventures


Anna Strider, Manager of Marketing and P.R.

Roberta Carrow-Jackson, Digital Media Specialist

Chris Massingil, St. Tammany Corporation

Elizabeth Lee, St. Tammany Corporation
Kathy Lowrey, Harbor Center





Chairman Mark Myers said all items requiring a motion for approval would be deferred until later, if a quorum becomes present and asked for a motion to continue the rest of the meeting by consent.  T. J. Smith, Jr. made THE MOTION to continue the meeting by consent, Katie Diemont seconded, and The Motion was passed.

4. APPROVAL OF MINUTES
As there was not a quorum present, approval of the October 29, 2019 Regular Board Meeting minutes will appear on the April 28, 2020 agenda. 

5. Treasurer’s Report

As there was not a quorum present, the Treasurer’s Report will be deferred until the April 28, 2020 meeting.
*At this point in the meeting, Mr.Myers asked if he could get a motion to move up item number 8.b. could be moved up to accommodate a telephone presentation on behalf of St. Tammany Corporation.  T. J. Smith, Jr. made The Motion, Katie Diemont seconded, and The Motion was approved.
8.  NEW Business
b..  St. Tammany Corporation Presentation of Feasibility Study
▪David Stone, CEO of Stone Planning LLC, the firm that conducted the feasibility study of a sports and events facility in the parish, addressed the meeting via teleconference.  The study was completed at a cost of $40,000 and was funded by the Tourist Commission, St. Tammany Corp and CLECO. They looked at the quality of life in the parish, and St. Tammany is known for its public school system, healthcare facilities, natural and recreational offerings and other amenities.  They found demographics to be very strong, with overall incomes high.  The proposed 5,000 to 6,000 seat 
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facility would be able to accommodate large events.  The Harbor Center and Castine Center both have a capacity of 2,000.  There may be some competition when it comes to locally-based events but would be able to host events such Disney on Ice and the like. The facility would likely be anchored by a professional hockey team or another sports franchise.  It would also be available for concerts and other gatherings such as high school graduations.  There are several possible locations for the arena.  One location is Fremaux Town Center in Slidell, another is 850 acre Weyerhaeuser development on Louisiana Highway 434 north of I 12 and a possible location in Covington. They have not put a price of the cost of the facility but it could be between 40 to 70 million dollars. Following Mr. Stone’s presentation, Chris Masingill said it will be up to the private sector, elected officials and community leaders to decide whether to go forward with the project.  Mr. Masingill said the complete Stone Planning study can be found on the St. Tammany Corporation website. 
6. STAFF REPORT  
▪Tanya Leader, Vice President of Sales, said they have registered to attend the 2020 Rendezvous South conference in March.  They have partnered with Visit Kenner to market with a regional approach.  They have requested appointments for Travel South Domestic Showcase which is being held in Baton Rouge from March 8 through 11.  St. Tammany will be included in one of the fam tours for 22 tour operators and journalists.  They are working with Tourism Tactics by Tico and Visit Baton Rouge on upcoming sales calls and our annual IPW reception.  They are working through our LOT UK and Germany offices to market the event to receptive operators in these countries who are attending IPW.  Housing lead has been sent out and area hotels are secured with a tournament rate for the USTA Louisiana Junior Tournament being held on May 28 – 31 that is expecting 250 to 300 players.  They are working with Marion Tours which is returning in April for a three day tour of the area.  Fifty-one people are confirmed.
▪Christina Cooper Vice President of Communications and Marketing, said her team collected photos for Louisiana Cookin’ magazine of Covington for winning the Darling Downtown LA-31 Award. It will be in the May/June issue.  They pitched Pyre Provisions to freelance writer Jyl Benson and she included it on her My New Orleans blog and the March issue of Louisiana Life.  They proposed Northshore chefs for Poppy Tooker’s Great Day Louisiana cooking segment on WWL-TV.  She featured Chef Jeff Mattia from Pyre Provisions and Luke Hidalgo from Hambone. They pitched Northshore group-friendly dining establishments to Group Travel Leader for the March 2020 issue and are going to include Middendorf’s.  They broadcast live on the LOT’s Facebook Page from the Krewe of Tchefuncte Parade.  They met with Katie Magee and Jeanne Marino with St. Tammany Parish Government to discuss collaboration regarding the resumed production of the Cultural Season Guide for Fall 2020/Winter 2021. Anna Strider has been accepted into  the Louisiana Travel Leadership Academy (LTLA) of 2020
7.  OLD Business  

None
8.
a. DestinationNEXT

▪Donna O’Daniels, President and CEO, spoke about the fact that we do research in three year cycles and we are about to start a new cycle of research with Randall Travel Marketing.  She will come in to do another lodging survey, visitor intercept interviews and email conversion survey, so we can see how many of the potential visitors who receive our marketing materials actually end up in the destination.  Also, as part of our ongoing accreditation and reaccreditation process with Destinations International, we are going to start a strategic planning process called DestinationNEXT.  The process has been vetted by  Destinations International and been used in more than 200 destinations worldwide.  They are hiring a company, Young Strategy, and they will construct a survey and get input from not only us and our board and hospitality partners, but from elected officials and the community at large, to see how we are perceived as a destination.  
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c. Auxiliary Agenda

None

d. Commissioner Comments

▪Marlaine Peachey said she appreciated the public meeting that Lt. Governor Billy Nungesser held regarding Fontainebleau State Park.  She said he was very gracious and feels he has the best interests of the community at heart.
e. Guest Comments

▪ Kathy Foley introduced the new executive director of Recreation District No. 1 and Pelican Park.  Margie Lewis will take over when Kathy retires April 1st.  Margie Lewis is from Pennsylvania, where she worked a director of recreation and park planning for Manheim Township, a position she held from 2008 until last April.  She has a Master’s Degree in Parks and Recreation.  She said Margie has many years of experience in recreation and knows she will do a great job.  

▪Valerie Waeltz said the Lobby Lounge concert series has been scheduled for 2020.The Food Truck Festival will be held at the Harbor Center March 7th from 11:00 to 3:00. 

9.  Next Meeting

The next Regular Board of Commissioners meeting will be held on Tuesday, April, 2020, at 2:00 PM, at the Tourist Commission office in Mandeville, LA.
10.Adjourn

Marlaine Peachey made A MOTION to adjourn and Katie Diemont seconded.  The Motion carried and the meeting 

adjourned at 3:15 PM.

Minutes Respectfully Submitted,

S / Rae Shipley





S / Mark A. Myers
Rae Shipley





Mark A. Myers 
Recording Secretary




Chairman

�








1

